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     A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING 

This month, the Jewish calendar 
is almost in sync with the secular 
calendar. The month of Sivan begins 
on May 31st, so June is essentially 
Sivan. The only holiday to fall in 
Sivan is Shavuot, the last of our 
three major Jewish festivals. 
Another name for Shavuot is Z’man 
Mattan Torateinu, the time of the 
giving of our Torah. Our Torah, our 
most precious and sacred 
possession is at the heart of 
Shavuot, one reason the Reform 
movement has built a ceremony 
around it, the Confirmation Service. 

We will celebrate with our 
Confirmands on Shabbat evening, 
Friday, June 3rd (which is almost 
Shavuot). This year we will return 
to the synagogue to celebrate with 
Dara Bernstein, Aviva Kaufman, 
Justin White and Seth White and 
their families in person. They will 
be leading us in prayer. I hope you 
join us!  

On Sunday, June 5th, join us on 
Zoom for our Shavuot and Yizkor 
Service at 10:00 am, where we will 
hear the chanting of the Ten 
Commandments. 

As June/Sivan winds down and 
we look forward to graduations, 
summer vacations, and taking it a 
little easier in the hot months to 
come, know that at Temple Beth 
Sholom we are busily preparing for 
next year. If you get a call asking to 
participate in our High Holy Day 
services—please say yes!  

 
(continued next column) 

 

 
 
 

 

THIS  MONTH: 
WOMEN’S DISCUSSION GROUP 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 1 
 

BOWLING  
THURSDAY, JUNE 2 

 

CONFIRMATION SERVICES  
FRIDAY, JUNE 3 

 
SHAVUOT/YIZKOR SERVICE 

SUNDAY, JUNE 5 
 

VIRTUAL BINGO  
THURSDAY, JUNE 16 

 
ADULT DISCUSSION GROUP 

MONDAY, JUNE 20 
 

SHABBAT IN THE PARK  
FRIDAY, JUNE 24 

 

NEXT MONTH: 
 

BOWLING  
THURSDAY, JULY 1 

 
WOMEN’S DISCUSSION GROUP 

WEDNESDAY, JULY 6 
 

COMING IN AUGUST 
CELEBRATE ISRAEL DAY WITH 

THE NY METS  
SUNDAY, AUGUST 14 

 
 
 

 

From the 
Rabbi’s 
desk 

Our congregation needs you in 
more ways than one. Make sure 
to join us for our lay-led summer 
services or even volunteer to 
lead.  

Don’t forget there are still 
many more exciting things 
coming in June. On June 17, join 
us for our final Shared Shabbat. 
Akiva the Believer will be there 
and so will Karen Feit. Celebrate 
our last official service of the 
“year” outdoors on June 24th at 
Crocheron Park at 6:30 pm. 
Bring a picnic dinner. Details are 
in the Voice. 

May you go from strength to 
strength, and may you be blessed 
with peace. 

 
Shalom uvracha, 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Instead of sponsoring an 
Oneg, why not sponsor a 

Shabbat Service?  
It’s a great way to 
celebrate a special 

occasion or remember a 
loved one! 

 

Call the office for details! 
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Worship Schedule 
 
Friday, June 3rd: Confirmation Shabbat 7:30 pm  
 Torah Portion: B’midbar 

Candles: Erica Bernstein & Karri Kaufman  
Kiddush: Eric Bernstein 

Host: Parents of the Confirmands 
   
Saturday, June 4th: Torah Study & 
ZOOM ONLY Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 
  
Sunday, June 5th: Shavuot/Yizkor Service 10:00 am 
ZOOM ONLY  
 
Friday, June 10th: Shabbat Evening Service     
  Torah Portion: Naso  

 Candles: Robin Myers 
Kiddush: Ron Myers  

   
Saturday, June 11th:  Torah Study & 
ZOOM ONLY Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 
 
Friday, June 17th:  Shared/Simchat Shabbat Service 7:30 pm 
 Torah Portion: Behaalotcha  

Candles: Junior Congregation 
Kiddush: Junior Congregation  

  
Saturday, June 18th: Torah Study & 
ZOOM ONLY Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am  
   
Friday, June 24th:  Shabbat in the Park 6:30 pm 
 Torah Portion:Sh’lach L’cha  
 Host: Temple in honor of The Tech Team; Eric Bernstein,  
 Walter Constanza, Larry Gold, Eric Lustig, & Geri Weiss 
 
Saturday, June 25th: Torah Study & 
ZOOM ONLY Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 

From The President 
 

To My Temple Family,  
 
 

We are halfway through 2022 and Temple Beth 
Sholom is moving along. We have had great 
participation at our in-person services; and it is great 
to also see so many faces on Zoom. We had two 
wonderful B’nei Mitzvah in May. Our young people 
continue to do a wonderful job during Family 
Shabbats!  

Our membership is holding fairly steady though 
a few members have moved or passed away. We 
have welcomed back former members as well as 
visitors who have shown great interest in our 
Temple.  

We will be having an Open House September 16. 
Stay tuned for more details. Please invite your 
friends.  

It goes without saying that in these interesting 
times, we continue to have challenges going forward 
but nothing that we cannot handle. TBS has and will 
continue to survive and remain vibrant due in part to 
our willingness to make changes, adapt, and work 
together. I am looking forward with excitement to 
the next six months as we plan and accomplish our 
goals together.  

June will be the last month for our regular 
services before the summer holidays, but remember 
TBS remains open. Come and join us for our intimate 
family led summer services – let Geri know if you 
and you friends and/or family can help lead a 
service! 

I end every board meeting with the following: 
Please be kind to one another. We are all in this 
together. 

 
Wishing everyone a happy summer!  
 

Your President , 
 
Joy A. Bobrow 
 

 

All services are hybrid; in-person and 
Zoomed, unless otherwise indicated below.  
Saturday Torah Study/Morning Shabbat 

Services will be Zoomed until further notice. 
Shabbat honors can be performed via Zoom.  

 

Please patronize our 
advertisers.  When you visit 

their establishments, let them 
know you saw their ad in  

The Voice! 
 

Pre-packaged delicacies will be available 
“to go”, or stay and join us after in-

person services 
 for a coffee/tea Oneg Shabbat 
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Judaic Book Fair 
Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 

                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 
Alan Fingerman 

 
Support the Religious School 

                   at their annual f! 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of May 18, 2022 
 

 
PULPIT FLOWER FUND  ...................................................................................................... …TBS Office 718-463-4143 
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND .................................................. Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
CULINARY FUND .......................................................................................................................... Iris Bass 718-224-3009 
JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND..................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND ........................................ TBS Office 718-463-4143 
GENERAL FUND .......................................................................................................................  TBS Office 718-463-4143 
Ruth Dorfman with fond memories of Ruth Schorsch 
Lillian Tandatnick in memory of her friend, Sidney Korsch 
Deirdre Weliky in memory of Jeff Bonne 
Deirdre Weliky in memory of Ruth Schorsch 
Geri Weiss & David Chenkin in memory of Ruth Schorsch 
TORAH FUND ...........................................................................................................................  TBS Office 718-463-4143 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ...................................................................... Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143 
Anonymous - to thank Rabbi for the wonderful job she does during in-person and Zoom services 
Ellen Schorsch in memory of her mother, Ruth 
Deirdre Weliky to thank Rabbi for her extraordinary ability to combine Theology and Technology! 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND ...................................................... Eric Bernstein 917-902-4894 
Gloria Shapiro in memory of Jeff Bonne 
MUSIC FUND……………………………………………………………………….......Cantor Korobow 718-463-4143 
Anonymous – to thank Cantor for the wonderful job he does during in-person and Zoom services 
BUILDING FUND ...................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
Deirdre Weliky to support the building that supports us 
COOLING TOWER  FUND. ..................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 

 

Celebrate Simchat Shabbat Friday, June 17th, 2022 

June Birthdays 
 

Sharon Ballan 
Joan Kavadlo Cohen 
Jason Ehrlich 
Karen Feit 
Louis Fevola 
Madison Fishman 
William Fuentes 

 

 

Larry Gold 
Lynn Goldenstein 
Richard Hellman 
Renee Katz-Packer 
James Kettig 
Zo-An Korobow 
Allison Kwait 
Salena Lee 
 

June 
Anniversaries 

 
Dr. Amy Edelstein & Michael Gross 
Rabbi Bruce & Nancy Goldwasser 

Robin & Ron Myers 
Bonnie & Steven J. Rosenberg 

Rose & Isidore Katz 

David Lonborg 
Charlene Bina Metz 
Andrea Odintz 
Margaret Pasach 
Erica Reichler 
Tehuti Severin 
Geri Weiss 
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Well my friends, we’re coming to the end of another 
Temple Beth Sholom “season.” Given all the trials and 
tribulations brought on by the COVID pandemic, I’d say 
things have worked out pretty well so far. 

I want to take the opportunity to thank all of you for 
“hanging in there” with us throughout. Our congregation 
has demonstrated the true meaning of community during 
these difficult times, and I’m very proud to be a member 
of that community. 

Thanks to the Board of Trustees for its ongoing 
support and solid leadership. Thanks to our officers, and 
particularly to our President, Joy Bobrow, for listening 
and for making the many adjustments necessary during 
these historically trying times. 

Thank you to our staff - Jose and Santos for all your 
help and good work. Thank you very much to Natalie, 
without whom I’d surely be lost. 

Thanks to all who work with our sound system-Eric 
Lustig, Geri Weiss and Larry Gold-without whom both the 
Rabbi and I would be lost, or at least, unheard. 

And finally, last but never, ever least; I want to thank 
my esteemed colleague, friend, bima partner and co-
conspirator Rabbi Sharon Ballan for another wonderful 
year of working together. It is indeed a pleasure and 
privilege to work with Rabbi Ballan, and I look forward to 
many more years of our work together. 

Hopefully, we are emerging from these difficult times, 
and as my ever charming and upbeat friend Dr. Fay 
Shildkraut would say, we’re emerging even stronger. 
Here’s to a wonderful and relaxing summer for all. Please 
enjoy the warm weather and thanks again. 
 
With affection, 
Cantor Jerry Korobow 

 
 
 

Men’s Club 
 

Men's Club monthly bowling continues at Jib Lanes in 
Flushing. Join us Thursday, June 2nd and Thursday, July 7th  
for two games (shoes included) for only $15. Bring a mask 
in case mandates are still in effect for bowlers. 

Our Book (and Media) Room already has 9,000 pre-
sorted books (and hundreds of DVDs and CDs) for Bazaar 
2022, scheduled for December 3-4, 2022.  We are currently 
seeking volunteers to help with pickups.  

Fran Goldman and Sam Rosenberg sponsored the 
plants for Mitzvah day on behalf of the Men's Club 
Beautification Fund. Thank you! 
 
 
 Jeff Cohen    
Men’s Club President 
 

 

Cantor’s 
Corner 

  

 

Mazel Tov 
 to our own 

Morah Ruth Kessler! 
 

Ruth was honored by her Sisterhood at 
Congregation Etz Hayim at Hollis Hills on Sunday, 
May 15th, 2022. The breakfast was a fundraiser for 
the synagogue’s Torah fund.  It was wonderful to 
hear all the amazing things the speakers had to say 
about Ruth, which we at Temple Beth Sholom know 
about her as well!  

 

 

 

If you would prefer to receive The Voice 
digitally, just send Natalie an email 

(natalie@templebethsholom.org) 
and she will remove you from the 

USPS mail list! 
Or, you can call the office and tell her 

 

Many thanks to all of you who 
donated funds to the Religious 

School, items for Ukraine 
Relief  and/or participated in 

the Mitzvah Day activities!  It’s 
always terrific to see old 
friends and new Temple 
members and friends! 

 

 

mailto:natalie@templebethsholom.org


 

The Voice| Page 5 
 

 

 
  

 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

May Board of Trustees Meeting 
The Board of Trustees met on Monday, May 9th, 2022, 

via Zoom. 
President Joy Bobrow reminded all to attend the May 

25th Congregational Meeting, where the proposed By-laws 
amendments will be reviewed for vote to ratify. The 
minutes of the last meeting were accepted as presented.  

Robin Myers, Financial Secretary, reported that  
membership is 112 member units after the passing of Ruth 
Schorsch and removal of another family unit for no 
payments since February 2020. Statements were mailed 
out. Treasurer Charlene Metz reviewed the April Financial 
Reports and the Board accepted them as presented.  

Rabbi Ballan reported on the successful Mitzvah Day. 
Next week we will celebrate Lag B’Omer in Cunningham 
Park. Shabbat Services have been well attended; both in 
person and Zoom. She asked all to attend the Parents’ 
Association/Shared Shabbat this coming Friday. The final 
Bar Mitzvah of the season is on May 21st. She will be taking 
vacation the weekend of May 27th and we will be “in good 
hands with the Cantor.”  Sisterhood will be leading the 
service that Friday. Cantor Jerry Korobow reported the 7th 
Day of Passover Service with Yizkor in April went well, as 
did the Shabbat/Yom HaShoah Service on April 29th. This 
past Saturday, May 7th, we celebrated the Bar Mitzvah of 
Seth Hellman who was poised and confident. David Close 
will not be available for the Confirmation Service on June 
3rd. Akiva "The Believer" Wharton will be with us for  
Shared Shabbat on Friday, June 17th.  

President Bobrow presented the additional proposed 
Amendment to the By-laws concerning the Clergy 
Membership category which had been circulated to the 
Board prior to this meeting. There were no objections to it 
by Clergy. The Board voted to approve the motion to 
present By-laws Amendment concerning refinement of 
Membership categories to amend the definition of a family 
unit and to add a new Member category relating to Clergy 
Members by changing Article II (Section 2 and 3) at the May 
Congregation Meeting.  

Geri Weiss, Pulpit and Ritual Committee Chair, reported 
they are reviewing the service dates for next year, to 
schedule shared Shabbats, maybe a special service 
arranged by the Cantor. Summer services are scheduled, 
and some have been reserved already; open dates are the  
last three weeks in July, August 5th, and 26th. 

Elaine Larkin, PA Co-President, reported on May events 
and thanked all involved in Mitzvah Day activities. Parents’ 
Association will help lead the Shared Shabbat with the 
Religious/Hebrew School students on Friday May 13th. On 
Sunday, May 15th, there will be a Lag B’Omer celebration at 
Cunningham Park after Religious School.  

Andrea Odintz, Religious School Board Committee 
Chair, reported on Shared Shabbat and Family Education 
events as well as May and June events. She announced her 
intention to step down as Religious School Committee Chair 
at the end of the school year and stated it has been an 
honor to serve Temple in this capacity. 

 
(continued   next column) 

 

Barbara Gandelman, Sisterhood President, reported 
the next Book Club is scheduled on May 18th at 7:30 pm 
to discuss The Star and The Shamrock by Jean Grainger. 
Set up for the Memorial Day Rummage Sale will be on 
Sunday May 29th and the Rummage Sale will be on 
Monday the 30th from 9:30 until 3:00 pm. Volunteers for 
set up or sale should let the office know.  The next Bingo 
will be on Thursday, June 16th at 8:00pm.  The Women’s 
Discussion Group will meet on June 1st. The Sisterhood 
Service will be held on Friday May 27th at 7:30 pm in-
person as well as on Zoom. President Bobrow reported 
the ballroom continues to be booked in advance for 
events.  

Jim Kettig, House Committee Chair, reported he is 
continuing to work on replacement of the heating and 
cooling systems.  He and President Bobrow met with a 
representative from the city regarding funding programs 
they have that our projects might qualify for.  We are still 
waiting on a contractor to complete repairs to cooling 
tower prior to starting the system up for cooling season.  

Jeff Cohen, Men’s Club President, reported Men's 
Club monthly bowling continues at Jib Lanes in Flushing. 
Our Book (and Media) Room already has 9,000 pre-
sorted books (and hundreds of DVDs and CDs) for Bazaar 
2022, scheduled for December 3-4, 2022.  He needs 
volunteers to help with pick-ups. He thanked Sam 
Rosenberg for donating the flowers on behalf of the 
Men’s Club Beautification Fund. 

Deirdre Weliky, Caring Committee Chair, reported 
the Caring Committee sent out get well and condolence 
cards. Passover cards were sent to several older Temple 
members. The Women’s Discussion Group will meet on 
Wednesday, June 1st at 7:30 pm via Zoom. The Adult 
Discussion group will meet Monday, June 20th at 7:30 pm 
via Zoom. 

Gail Tishcoff, Blood Drive Captain reported we 
collected 32 units of life-saving blood on May 1st. She 
thanked the New York Blood Center for running the 
drive and all who donated. 

President Bobrow reported the Food Pantry 
continues to serve many local families.  

Barry Packer, Ways & Means Committee Chair, 
reported Renee Katz’s first live show in two years was 
taped. Eric Bernstein will upload it to (private) YouTube. 
A viewing link will be sent to anyone interested, with 
donation to Temple. He thanked Eric Bernstein for the 
suggestion. 

President Bobrow, Bazaar Co-Chair, reported Jeff 
Cohen continues to accumulate Books for Bazaar 2022 
and we continue to receive donations.  

 
Respectfully submitted,   
Gail Tishcoff, Recording Secretary   
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Religious School News 
 

Well, another school year is just about in the books. By 
the time you read this, Religious School Closing Exercises 
will be behind us. But we do still have a few things to talk 
about before we turn our attention to the hectic end of the 
secular school year. 

Please join us at our joyous Confirmation service, 
either in person or on Zoom, on Friday evening, June 3rd at 
7:30 pm. We will celebrate this year’s Confirmands -- Dara 
Bernstein, Aviva Kaufman, Justin White and Seth White – 
as they reach the next step on their lifelong journey of 
Judaic learning.  

Before we start getting into a more laidback summer 
groove, we request your presence at one more Shared 
Shabbat Service with Karen Feit, on Friday, June 17th. 
Guest musician Akiva the Believer will also be there to 
keep the mood festive. 

Hopefully you have had a chance to fill out your child’s 
registration form for next year. As of now – although life 
experience these past two-plus years have made us realize 
that plans can change – we will continue to hold Sunday 
Religious School Classes in person and Wednesday 
Hebrew school groups on Zoom. We are interested in the 
idea of returning to separate classrooms on Sundays in the 
fall. Stay tuned for further developments. 

Post-B’nei Mitzvah students, we would like to invite 
you to consider Confirmation. It’s a way to continue to 
explore Judaism and learn with your TBS friends. 

Finally, I must thank you all for allowing me the honor 
of serving as the Religious School Chairperson for the past 
four years. I began as a School Board Member, then co-
chaired with my predecessor, Barbara Gandelman, who 
showed me the ropes for a year. My time here involved 
helping to navigate the departure of a principal, going 
remote under a lockdown and COVID crisis and then 
returning partially to the building for classes. It has been a 
great learning experience and a responsibility bigger than 
I ever could have imagined. But now it is time for me to 
focus more on my family during my non-working hours. In 
other words, I am stepping down from this position. I will 
remain a member of the School Board, the secretary of the 
Parents’ Association and a Board of Trustees member. So I 
hope to see you around – perhaps at a School Board 
meeting!  

 

All the best, 
Andrea Odintz 
Religious School Board Chairperson 
 

JUNE 
 

 
We had our Book Club on Wednesday, May 18th. We 

conducted it on Zoom. We read The Star and The 
Shamrock by Jean Grainger.  Look for the flyer for the 
details for our Summer Book Club.  

Our Sisterhood Shabbat was held in person and on 
zoom on Friday, May 27th. Thank you to Geri for making 
sure that our service ran smoothly.  

Our RummageS was held on Memorial Day. Thank you 
to Adam Fertig and Joy Bobrow for their never-ending 
dedication to this event for Temple. Thank you to all of 
the volunteers who donated their time at the set-up and 
the sale. We could not have done it without you.   

It has been four years since Deirdre Weliky first began 
running our Women’s Discussion Group. It has been a 
wonderful experience for many and has become a part of 
Sisterhood’s monthly events. These meetings have 
continued on Zoom as well. She has also started an Adult 
Discussion Group. Look for details in The Voice. Thank 
you to Deirdre for her dedication to this group. 

Bingo has been a great success! The proceeds have 
gone to Temple and everyone has been having a great 
time. Our next Bingo will be held on Thursday, June 16th at 
8:00 pm. Please contact the office if you would like to buy 
cards so that you can join the fun!!  

This is the time of year where we look forward to our 
Annual Auction which will take place during the summer. 
As we are not certain of what the summer will bring, I will 
continue to give updates as they become available.  

Please send in your dues for the upcoming year. The 
dues are $36. In case you did not know, anyone can be a 
Sisterhood member. If you are not a member of our 
Temple, the dues are $72. Please let your friends from 
other congregations know this little tidbit. 

This time has made me realize how important my 
family and temple family are to me. I am so grateful that 
we are having in-person events. Please continue to check 
the Voice for times and dates of our events.   

Thank you to everyone who continues to support 
Sisterhood and Temple Beth Sholom.  
 
Barbara Gandelman  
Sisterhood President 
 
 

 

Sisterhood Corner 
 

Religious School Confirmation Service 
No Classes     
 

Hebrew School      Shared Shabbat 
No Classes -        June 17th with Akiva 
B’Nei Mitzvah Classes     the Believer 
Continue this month  

 

 

 

Thanks to everyone 
who donated blood at 
our May 1 Blood Drive 
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Contact Geri Weiss to volunteer!  
geriweiss1@gmail.com 

  
Adult Education 

       There are some new projects in the pipeline!  Nothing 
has yet been confirmed and we will let everyone know once 
details have been solidified. 

In the meantime, if you have any thoughts or ideas about 
a possible event, please contact me directly at 
ericdbernstein@gmail.com or 917 -902-4984. 
 
Have a great summer!  Stay healthy! 
Eric Bernstein 
 

 

 

Parents’ Association  
May was an exciting month for PA. On Sunday, May 1st 

we worked with Religious School to participate in Mitzvah 
Day. Thank you to all of the families who participated in our 
walk-a-thon and our planting in front of the Temple. Thank 
you goes out to everyone who sponsored the students for the 
walk-a-thon, Rabbi Ballan and Cantor Korobow, Eric 
Bernstein and Sam Rosenberg for your Mitzvah Day support.  

Parents’ Association helped lead the Shared Shabbat 
with the Religious/Hebrew School students on Friday, May 
13th. Everyone did a fantastic job. Thank you to all of the 
families who participated in-person and via Zoom.   

On Sunday May 15th, we finally got to hold our Lag 
BaOmer picnic in Cunningham Park, three years after our 
last one! We enjoyed our family Religious School lesson with 
Rabbi Ballan and got to hear great songs from Cantor 
Korobow. After Religious School, the kids learned how to 
juggle from Temple member Larry Gold. We also enjoyed 
playing soccer and other games in the park. 

Our last Sunday School class for the year (our annual 
moving up ceremony) was held on Sunday May 22nd. It was 
great to see the students receive awards of achievement for 
all of the hard work that they did in Religious 
School/Hebrew School this year. Thank you to Morot Ruth, 
Beth and Judith for all the hard work and dedication that 
gave the children an exciting school experience this year. As 
always, they had great time learning with you. 

We hope that our Temple family has a great summer and 
we can't wait to plan new activities for the next school year. 

 

Erica Bernstein  
Elaine Larkin 
PA Co-Presidents 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Pulpit & Ritual Committee 
It’s unbelievable that summer 2022 is around the 

corner! Of course, that means it is time to prepare for our 
summer Shabbat Services. We plan to hold services in the 
sanctuary, with zoom capabilities. Being in the sanctuary for 
a Shabbat Service as the sun sets, really makes the 
experience special. We look forward to sharing these 
services with you as we support our lay leaders, and enjoy 
the experience. 

That said, there are still a few services in need of 
leaders! Please consider signing up. There are detailed 
directions and we are available for a free consultation.  
However, a $100/hour fee would not be turned down! 😊 

 It is always fun to lead a service with others, ask a 
friend to join you. 

Summer Shabbat Service schedule is: 
 

July 01  Gandelman Family  
July 08    Danielle Gandelman & Geri Weiss 
July 15  Available!!! 
July 22  Robin Myers & Charlene Metz 
July 29  Available !!! 
 

August 05  Available !!! 
August 12 Deirdre Weliky 
August 19 Bernstein Family 
August 26 Available!!! 
 

Contact Geri Weiss to Volunteer  
geriweiss1@gmail.com  

 
 

 

 

Volunteer to light the candles or do 
the Kiddush at Shabbat Services. 

Contact Geri Weiss at 
geriweiss1@gmail.com 

 

TBS Congregation, Family & 
Friends  

are cordially invited to attend 
the annual 

Shabbat in the Park  
Service on 

 Friday, June 24, 2022 
 at 6:30 pm. 

The service will be held by 
Golden Pond at Crocheron Park. 
 

Directions to Golden Pond, Crocheron 
Park: From Bell Blvd., turn right onto 
35th Avenue (if driving northbound, left  
turn if driving southbound.) Bear left, 
following the park to the lake. Street 
parking is available. 
 

mailto:ericdbernstein@gmail.com
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Scoop’s Schmooze 
I was lucky enough to spend the three years prior to my 

move from Boston to New York living in the home of my 
sister, Elana; and was blessed to spend each day watching 
my now Merrimack College-bound niece, Madison, during 
her formative years. As I may have been able to have an 
influence on her life, the positive impact that she has had on 
mine is incomparable, and continues today. 

Along with the moments we shared, stories we laughed 
at, and me being able to watch her through the beginnings of 
her softball prowess and her academic achievements that led 
to her being adorned in a sash on the day of her graduation 
indicative of graduating with honors, we were a Nickelodeon 
TV Network uncle and niece, together watching shows like 
ICarly, Drake & Josh, and Victorious. Because of her effect on 
me, even at 60 years old; when Madison Rose’s Uncle Barry 
wants to escape certain facets of today’s world and 
experience a smile and a laugh, and think back to those 
special days, I will flip on Spectrum’s Channel 263. 

Along with the three previously listed sitcoms, my 
viewing pleasure now includes The Thundermans; a show 
about a family of superheroes who moves to the town of 
Hiddenville in an effort to find everyday normalcy. While it is 
never stated that the Thunderman family is Jewish, although 
one of its stars, Kira Kosarin is, obviously many surnames 
ending in “Man” are Jewish. Just look at some of our own 
prominent Tempe Beth Sholom families; from Betty 
Zimmerman(n) and Fran Goldman to the Gandelman 
mishpachah, not to mention my maternal grandparents---
Adelle and Morris Youman.  

As I was watching the Thundermans late Thursday night, 
a commercial ran with a recent bat mitzvah named Callie, 
speaking on behalf of Jewish American Heritage Month. For 
those, like me, who never knew of its existence, the 
organization-if you will, was founded in 2006 when 
President George W. Bush proclaimed May as the month for 
“paying tribute to the generations of Jewish Americans who 
helped form the fabric of American history, culture and 
society,” over 350 years. The profiles of Jewish Americans on 
the Jewish American Heritage Month website run from Ruth 
Bader Ginsberg, Leonard Bernstein and Sammy Davis, Jr. to 
Eddie Cantor, Sandy Koufax and Albert Einstein. 

And, while these six, and so many other true Jewish 
American legends who everyone knows of are honored in 
May; year-round we should celebrate our lives’ superheroes 
who, don’t necessarily wear a cape, soar through the air or 
have hidden superpowers. 

Just think of those who have kept us safe and healthy, 
educated and entertained, the essential workers who have 
done all we need for our daily existence and those who have 
kept Temple Beth Sholom running. And then there are those 
heroes close to us---parents and grandparents, siblings and 
children, nieces and friends.  

Thus, Merriam Webster so appropriately defines hero as 
“A person admired for great deeds or fine qualities.”  

 

Barry Packer 
Second Vice-President 
Ways & Means Chairman 
  

 

 

 

VIRTUAL AFFILIATE 
 

How would you like to worship and socialize, again 
or for the very first time, with your friends and family 
in another state or country?  You can by inviting them 
to become a TBS Virtual Affiliate!  This entitles them to 
virtually attend: 

 

Friday night Shabbat Services 
High Holy Day Services 
Adult Ed Programs 
Healing Services 
Sisterhood Book Club 
Women’s Discussion Group 
Virtual Bingo  
 

And, celebrate simchas, observe yahrzeits and 
share every other virtual social event at TBS!   This 
makes a great gift for your loved ones. 

 

For more information contact Fay Schildkraut at 
917 509-1664 or fayschild@gmail.com 

 

Join the NY Mets to Celebrate 
Israel at Citi Field 

Sun. Aug. 14, 2022 at 1:10 pm 
Save the Date! 

 

 
 

Let’s go as a group from Temple 
Beth Sholom and get a  

Limited Edition Celebrate Israel 
Mets Hat! 

Look for seat price details in 
July/Aug Voice! 

 

On Sunday, May 1st, 2022, we had our Mitzvah Day 
Blood Drive, run by the New York Blood Center, in our 
beautiful ballroom. We totaled 32 pints collected for 
the day with 26 whole blood and 3 Alyx (double) 
donations. Thanks to NYBC, community volunteers, and 
of course to all those who came to donate: each unit 
donation helps to save up to three lives! Our next blood 
drive will be planned for Sunday, November 20th, 
otherwise known as “The Sunday before Thanksgiving. “ 

 

 Gail Tishcoff 
 

mailto:fayschild@gmail.com
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 Arlene Galub 

Week of May 27th    
 

Henry Eiler Father of Elana White 
Gertrude Hershkowitz Mother of Rochelle Sarantonio 
Chava Katz Sister of Isidore Katz 
Martin Katz Brother of Isidore Katz 
Tibor Katz Brother of Isidore Katz 
Victor Lowenstein* Observed by Temple 
Sadie Ostrofsky Mother of Lillian Tandatnick 
Lois Perper  Friend of Bruce Goldwasser 
Heather Rosenberg Mother of Michael Rosenberg 
Max Shapiro Father-in-Law of Gloria Shapiro 
Regina Weinberger-Katz Mother of Isidore Katz 
 Grandmother of Renee Katz-Packer 

 

Week of June 3rd   
 

Kalman Bamberger Father of Fran Goldman 
Alfred Bruckner Father of Herta Tishcoff 
Avrom Katz Father of Isidore Katz 
 Grandfather of Renee Katz-Packer 
Charles Kupferberg Observed by Temple 
Ida Einbinder Mother–in-Law of Glory Einbinder 
Alfred Bruckner Father of Herta Tishcoff 
 Grandfather of Gail Tishcoff 
Adele Smook Mother of Michael Smook  

 

Week of June 10th  
 
Menahem Ain Uncle of Bruce Goldwasser 
Mel Bohrer Brother of Elaine S. Trachter 
Sarah Frank Mother of Miriam Scharf 
Ben Fox Grandfather of Andrea Odintz 
Erwyn Glanz Father of Robin Myers 
Kenneth Friedman Father of Karri Kaufman 
Phyllis Karp Sister of Betty Zimmermann 
Rita Kestin Aunt of Karen Carroscio  
Ruth Lang Mother of Susan Passaro 
Justin Murray Friend of Lillian Tandatnick 
Marianne Schlesinger Sister of Herbert Anker 

Week of June 17th  
Aaron Addelston* Observed by Temple 
Abraham Bobrow Father of Joy A. Bobrow 
Dave Daitch Father of Sharon Haimer 
Ruth Gallner Mother of Brice Goldwasser 
Harry Greenberg Father f Robbie Schecter 
Ann Greene Aunt of Pamela Weston Abrams 
Max Maurer Father of Gerald Maurer 
Judith Mendelson Grandmother of Eric Bernstein 
Estelle Opstbaum Mother of Roger Opstbaum 
Elaine Pam Grandmother of Elaine Larkin 
Harry Rice Father-in-Law of Gerald Maurer 
Albert Robbins Observed by Temple 
Evelyn Gilson Rock Aunt of Cantor Sandra Goodman 
Charles Rosenberg Brother of Sam Rosenberg 
Charles M. Schwarz Father of Larry Schwarz 
Fequiere Severin Uncle of Dr. Richard Severin 
 

Week of June 24th  
 

Gertrude Fishbach Mother of Mona Fabricant 
Wallace  Malcolm  Germain Father of Iris Bass 
Solomon Boris Goodman Grandfather of Cantor Sandra Goodman 
Estelle Liebrader Grandmother of Andrew Liebrader 
Hannah Muriel Marcus Cousin of Diane Shtulman 
Louis Nerenberg Grandfather of Diane Shtulman 
Tamara Olenick Mother of Gail Olenick 
Gisela Tannenbaum Mother of Herta Tishcoff 
 Grandmother of Gail Tishcoff 
Alfredo Wald Son of Margaret Anker 

 

Week of July 1st  
 

Sharon Berck Mother of Alan Berck 
Filaweza Bienvenue Great Grandmother of Dr. Richard Severin 
Max Langsam Father of Penny Schnitzer 
Melvyn Odintz Father of Andrea Odintz 
Elliot Simon Husband of Maxine Simon 
Adelle Youman Grandmother of Barry Packer 
 
*Past President 

 
 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS June, 2022  
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*Lunch & Dinner* 

La Baraka 
Restaurant Francais 

718) 428-1461  255-09 Northern Blvd. 
 Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 

 

 
152-59 10th Ave. Whitestone, NY 11357 Tel: (718)746-4370 

www.cascarinos.com  

 
 

Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone 718 423-6692 
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SIVAN-TAMMUZ                             JUNE 2022 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

1 
 
Women’s 
Discussion Group 
via Zoom 7:30 pm 

2 
 

Bowling Jib 
Lanes 8:00 pm 

3 
 
Confirmation 
Shabbat  evening 
Service in-person 
and via Zoom 7:30 
pm 
 

4 
 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Torah 
Study via Zoom 
10:00 am 
 

5 
 
Shavuot/Yizkor 
Service via Zoom 
only 10:00 am 

6 
 

7 
 
Healing Service 
via  Zoom 7:30 
pm 
 
Final Beginning 
Adult Hebrew 
Class via Zoom  
8:15 pm 

8 
 
 
 

9 
 

10 
 
Evening  Shabbat 
Service in-person 
and via Zoom  7:30 
pm 

11 
 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Torah 
Study via Zoom 
10:00 am 

12 

 
 
 

13 
 
Membership 
meeting via 
Zoom 7:00 pm 
 
Board Meeting 
via Zoom 8:00 pm 

14 
 
Healing Service 
via  Zoom 7:30 
pm 
 
 

15 
 
 

16 
Virtual Bingo 
8:00 pm via 
Zoom 

17 
 
Shared/Simchat 
Evening Shabbat 
Service  with Akiva 
the Believer in-
person and via 
Zoom 7:30 pm 

18 
 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Torah 
Study via Zoom 
10:00 am 
 
 

19 
 

 
 
 

20 
 
Adult Discussion 
Group via Zoom 
7:30 pm 

21 
 
Healing Service 
via  Zoom 7:30 
pm 
 
 

22 
 

23 
 

24 
 
Evening Shabbat 
Service in the Park  
in-person only 
6:30 pm 

25 
 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Torah 
Study via Zoom 
10:00 am 
 

26 
 

27 
 
 

28 
  
Healing Service 
via  Zoom 7:30 
pm 
 
 

29 30  
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Deadline for the July/August Bulletin is July 18th! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: natalie@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 
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The June Simchat Shabbat will be 
on Friday,  June 17th when we will 

celebrate the birthdays and 
anniversaries for the month of 

June!! 

TBS Important Contact Information 

Rabbi Sharon Ballan:  
Cell: (516) 581-5698 
E-mail: rabbi@templebethsholom.org 
 
 

Cantor Jerry Korobow: 
Cell: (516) 359-5281 
E-mail: cantor@templebethsholom.org 
 
 

Joy A. Bobrow, President 
Email: President@templebethsholom.org 
 
 

Temple Beth Sholom Office:  
(718) 463-4143 
 
 

Natalie Strauss (Office Administrator): 
E-mail: natalie@templebethsholom.org 
 

 
 

mailto:natalie@templebethsholom.org
mailto:rabbi@templebethsholom.org
mailto:cantor@templebethsholom.org
mailto:President@templebethsholom.org
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